

Queen's Park Toronto, Ontario

April 12, 2017

Hon. Kathleen Wynne, MPP
Premier of Ontario
Room 281, Main Legislative Building
Queen's Park
Toronto ON M7A 1A8

Dear Premier:

Enclosed you will find a letter you should have received the Town of Minto. It includes a resolution passed by council calling on your government to recognize the municipal fire service as critical infrastructure by including funding for fire department infrastructure as part of the Infrastructure Strategy to Move Ontario Forward.

The resolution is clear and self-explanatory. It is true that fire services represent a major percentage of managed capital assets for small and rural municipalities. Will your government's upcoming budget recognize this fact and provide the funds municipalities need for fire and other essential services?

I would appreciate if you would respond directly to the Town of Minto and send a copy of your response to my Queen's Park office.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter.

Sincerely,

Randy Pettapiece, MPP Perth-Wellington

Enclosures

c: Bill White, CAO/Clerk, Town of Minto Annilene McRobb, Deputy Clerk